
 
BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

 

As a county where a majority of our voters cast their ballots during the One Stop Early Voting period, we 

want to use this opportunity to make sure that our precincts are drawn in a way that provides the most 

convenient experience for our voters while optimizing use of public resources. We want to make sure that 

changes are beneficial without being overly disruptive. We are committed to conducting this process in an 

open, transparent way, and hope to hear the thoughts of as many stakeholders throughout the county as 

possible to ensure all voices are heard.  

 Jamie Cox, Chair of the Orange County Board of Elections 

 

 

At a meeting of the Orange County Board of Elections on August 6, 2019, Rachel Boyce Raper, Director, 

and Carlton McKee, GIS Specialist, presented the Board with staff recommendations for precinct 

boundary alterations. Declining in-person, Election Day voter turnout due to an increased use of early 

voting, coupled with persistent concerns found at several precincts provided the basis for staff to 

recommend precinct mergers. Precincts recommended to be merged are Booker Creek and Cedar Falls; 

East Franklin and Battle Park; Lincoln and Westwood; and County Club, Glenwood, and Mason Farms. 

Staff also identified areas to create precincts to address growth due to booming development in the 

Rogers Road and Eubanks area, the area east of Hillsborough, and the City of Mebane area.  

 

The Board directed staff to solicit community feedback on the proposed precinct changes by sending the 

proposals to the county party chairs, creating a public comment portal on the Orange County Board of 

Elections webpage allowing public comment through noon on September 6, and holding a special 

meeting allowing for in-person public comment.  

 

A webpage went live to inform the public of the proposed precinct boundary alterations and accept online 

public comment on August 9, 2019. The considerations, voter turnout data, satellite images of voting 

locations, maps, and an online comment portal was provided for each proposed precinct alteration. Thirty-

eight comments were submitted through the online public comment portal. These comments are included 

in this report.  

 

On August 29, 2019, the Board of Elections hosted a public forum at elections headquarters. The Board 

was present to accept public comment and staff was on hand to answer questions. Present to address the 

Board were Gerry Cohen, Evelyn M. Poole-Kober, John B. Gaither, Alana Edwards, Felix Peng, Thomas 

Ellis, Nick Battaile, Kala Mitchell, and Kenneth Woods. Many members of the audience also spoke and 

asked questions during this meeting. The comments on the precinct boundary alterations were positive 

with the exception of the recommendation to split the Cheeks precinct. Many of the speakers specifically 

addressed the need to merge Country Club, Greenwood, and Mason Farm precincts to create a precinct 

contiguous of UNC campus housing. Included in this report is a letter of support for the UNC precinct 

from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Undergraduate Student Government. 

 

On September 9, 2019, the Orange County Board of Elections passed a resolution requesting precinct 

boundary alterations based on staff input and feedback received from the community. The split of the 

Cheeks precinct was not included in this proposal based on community feedback. Details of the requested 

precinct alterations, public comments received via the public comment portal, a letter of support for the 

UNC precinct, and ways we will notify affected voters are below. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

  



Merge: East Franklin and Battle Park 

Precinct Name: East Franklin 

New SEIMS Code: EA1 

 Registered Voters Voted Election Day 

 (peak) 

Voted Early 

(peak) 

Battle Park 989 223  (3/15/16) 587  (11/8/16) 

East Franklin 2,372 270  (11/8/16) 1,485  (11/8/16) 

Combined 3,361 493 2,072 

 

¶ Few voters utilize voting locations on Election Day 

¶ Chapel Hill Community Center, voting location of Battle Park precinct, has expressed 

reservations continuing to serve as a voting location. Declined to host a possible 2018 

Second Primary 

¶ The current voting location of East Franklin precinct, Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 

provides walkability from sorority and fraternity houses and offers ample parking for 

those driving 

Boundary Description: 

Beginning where Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. crosses Bolin Creek following Bolin Creek 

downstream to where it crosses Camelot Dr. Then following the centerline of Camelot Dr. south 

to its intersection with Shepherd Lane. Then following the centerline of Shepherd Lane 

southwesterly to its intersection with Valley Park Dr. Then following the centerline of Valley 

Park Dr. west to its intersection with Hillview Dr. Then following the centerline of Hillview Dr. 

west to its intersection with Roosevelt Dr. Then following the centerline of Roosevelt Dr. 

southwesterly to the intersection of E. Franklin St. Then following the centerline of E. Franklin 

St. west to its intersection with S. Boundary St. Then following the centerline of S. Boundary St. 

southwesterly to the intersection of Battle Lane. Then following the centerline of Battle Lane 

north to the intersection with E. Franklin St. Then following the centerline of E. Franklin St. west 

to the intersection of Columbia St. Then following the centerline of N. Columbia St. north to the 

intersection of Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. Then following the centerline of Martin Luther 

King, Jr. Blvd. north to where it crosses Bolin Creek.  

 

East Franklin Voting Location:  

 



Current Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Proposed Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Merge: Lincoln and Westwood 

Precinct Name: Westwood 

New SEIMS Code: WW1 

 Registered 

Voters 

Voted Election Day 

(peak) 

Voted Early 

(peak) 

Election Day 

Transfers 

Lincoln 1,746 325  (11/8/16) 1,360  (11/8/16) 47 

Westwood 1,734 338  (3/15/16) 941  (11/8/16) 42 

Combined 3,480 663 2,301 89 

 

¶ Few voters utilize voting locations on Election Day 

¶ The current voting location of Westwood precinct, Frank Porter Graham School, offers 

ample parking  

¶ Complaints about parking at Lincoln precinct, the Lincoln General Administration 

building, are persistent on Election Day 

¶ Both precincts have a high transfer rate, anecdotally between precincts  

Boundary Description: 

Beginning at the intersection of S. Merritt Mill Rd. and W. Franklin St. follow the centerline of 

W. Franklin St. east to its intersection with Mallette St. Then following the centerline of Mallette 

St. south to its intersection with W. Cameron Ave. Then following the centerline of W. Cameron 

Ave. east to its intersection with S. Columbia St. Then following the centerline of S. Columba St. 

south to its intersection with Culbreth Rd. Then following the centerline of Culbreth Rd. westerly 

to its intersection with a census block boundary line that runs along the unnamed creek that flows 

in a northerly direction between Westbury Dr. and University Commons into Morgan Creek.  

Then following Morgan Creek upstream to its crossing with Smith Level Rd.  Then following the 

centerline of Smith Level Rd. north to its intersection with S. Merritt Mill Rd.  Then following 

the centerline of S. Merritt Mill Rd. easterly to a census block boundary that runs north and 

northeasterly between 802 and 800 S. Merritt Mill Rd., the property lines of Public Storage and 

Chapel Hill-Carrboro City Schools., along the Roberston Bike Path, then following the north 

property lines of the residences along the north side of Knolls St. and Crest Dr. to S. Merritt Mill 

Rd. Then following the centerline of S. Merritt Mill Rd. to its intersection with W. Franklin St. 

Westwood Voting Location: 

 

 
 



Current Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Proposed Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Merge: Booker Creek and Cedar Falls 

Precinct Name: Cedar Falls 

New SEIMS Code: CF1 

 Registered Voters Voted Election Day 

 (peak) 

Voted Early 

(peak) 

Booker Creek 2,183 499  (3/15/16) 422  (11/8/16) 

Cedar Falls 2,424 714  (3/15/16) 494  (11/8/16) 

Combined 4,607 1,213 916 

 

¶ Voting locations are directly across the street from each other resulting in voter confusion 

¶ The current voting location of Cedar Falls precinct, Chapel Hill Bible Church, offers 

ample parking and a very large voting facility 

Boundary Description: 

Starting at the intersection of I-40 and Sunrise Rd. following the centerline of I-40 east to its 

intersection with the Orange/Durham County line, then south following the county line to its 

intersection with U.S. 15-501. Then southwest following the centerline of U.S. 15-501 to its 

intersection with E. Franklin St. Then following the centerline of E. Franklin St. to its crossing of 

Booker Creek. Then following Booker Creek upstream to the base of the dam of Eastwood Lake. 

Then following the east shore of Eastwood Lake to the inlet of Cedar Fork. Then following 

Cedar Fork to its crossing of N. Lakeshore Dr. Then following the centerline of N. Lakeshore Dr. 

to its intersection with Brookview Dr. Then following the centerline of Brookview Dr. to the 

intersection of Kenmore Rd. Then following the centerline of Kenmore Rd. to its intersection 

with Cedar Fork Tr. Then north following the centerline of Cedar Fork Tr. To its intersection 

with Weaver Dairy Rd.  Then east following the centerline of Weaver Dairy Rd. to its 

intersection with Sunrise Rd. Then north following the centerline of Sunrise Rd. to its 

intersection with I-40. 

Cedar Falls Voting Location: 

 



Current Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Proposed Precinct Boundaries: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


